

Jon Earnshaw Via email:

request-626874-9bad5467@whatdotheyknow.com

16 December, 2019

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)

Request ID: REQ06589

Thank you for your request for information relating to Light commercial vehicles fleet list.

Your request and our responses are outlined below:

1. An updated list of all light commercial vehicles (vans) (up to 4.5T) owned by or leased to you. Please include vehicle make, model and year of registration and expected replacement date / contract end (provided in an Excel/Word format).

Please see attached list.

2. Of the vehicles leased, a list of the companies from which the vehicles are leased.

We are actively phasing leasing out, with the preferred option to buy out right.

3. Name, position, contact number and email address of the staff member(s) responsible for these vehicles.

Brian Martin, 024 7679 1991, brian.martin@coventry.gov.uk Chris Coyle, 024 76 97 1992, chris.coyle@coventry.gov.uk

4. Name of the person who is head of procurement if different to Question 3.

As above for council vehicle procurement decision making

Information Governance

Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

Please contact Information Governance Direct line 024 7697 5408 infogov@coventry.gov.uk

The supply of information in response to a freedom of information request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

Should you wish to make any further requests for information, you may find what you are looking for is already published on the <u>Council's web site</u> and in particular its FOI/EIR <u>Disclosure log</u>, <u>Council's Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Open Data</u> and <u>Facts about Coventry</u>.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email casework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance

Enc: REQ06589 - Copy of Fleet List Dec 2019